Homestead’s Own Avery Maverick to
Deliver Commencement Speech at
Oregon Graduation

By Deborah Graham the school orchestras, and still plays
bass and guitar. She and her brother
Avery Maverick, daughter of Deborah  performed every year in the Edna
Graham and Maverick and former Maguire Variety School, directed by her
Homestead Valley pool gatekeeper,is  mother, singing, dancing and playing
graduating this June from the Universi- in a rock band. She still plays guitar

ty of Oregon with a degree in Geosci-  and bass, and, when at home always

ence. plays with her dad.

In high school Avery and her large
group of friends loved coming over to
her house to talk and play music
around the bonfire and sleep out-
side in the tree house. They all
have many fond memories of great
times at the Kerouac House in
Homestead Valley.

Avery grew up in Homestead Valley in
the house known for the Beat Genera-

As ajunior in high school she was
selected to be in the Excellent
Team Program within the Ta-
malpais High School Dis-

trict. Avery credits her experience
at Team for her eventually becom-
ing a Geology major in college. At
the University of Oregon, Avery
lived in the old, well known Camp-
bell Club Cooperative. She loved the
large old funky building and the off

tion. She and her brother loved living
in the small funky house packed with
Maverick Family memorabilia and a beat collection of students. Shortly af-
yard filled with 13 animals-guinea pigs, ter moving in she became the treasurer
birds, cats, dog and goats. She got used and was running the day to day opera-
to doing chores around the yard with tions of the entire coop. She oversaw
her dad. She helped him chop fire wood the renovation of their enormous pro-
and weed the fields. Avery worked sev- fessional kitchen and the repair of sev-
eral years at the Homestead Valley Pool eral toilets. There were many phone
which was her first official job. When  calls to her dad for advice.

Avery was very little she went every
day into The City with her grand-
mother and her brother, Graham, to
the San Francisco Ballet where Gra-
ham studied and eventually be-
came a professional dancer. Avery
is very proud of her brother and
they remain very close even though
he lives in Chicago and dances with
the Joffrey Ballet.

Avery got her black belt in Tae
Kwon Do, played cello and bass in

Avery’s staff picture circa 2010
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For her junior year in college she stud-
ied with the NOLS program in Patago-
nia, Chile. As with Team, this is a pro-
gram where students study while enjoy-
ing great outdoor adventures. As part
of the program she snow camped for 30
days, lived on a kayak and went 80 days
without a shower.

Avery is an active member of the Geol-
ogy Club at the University of Oregon,
helps to fundraise ,and planned several
club trips to places such as Zion, Bryce,
and Canyonlands National

Parks. Avery was nominated by the
Geology and Physics faculty to deliver
the Keynote Speech at the commence-
ment ceremony this June. After doing
a six week field study course in Mon-
tana, Idaho and Eastern Oregon, she
will be studying in Kyrgyzstan through
a Staples scholarship.

Avery feels very fortunate to have
grown up in this great place called
Homestead Valley.

The mission of the Homestead Valley
Community Association is to enhance
community for the Homestead Valley
residents through cultural, educational,
and recreational activities, events
and service.
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On the La Verne Heights subdivision took up the hobby.
development map of 1915, the long main
east-west road from Montford Ave. to
Janes St.. is Marin Ave. A side street
leading up to Edgewood Ave. is Sey-
mour Ave. Elinor Hunsinger lived at
#10 Seymour Ave. [now #305 Seymour
Lane] from 1939 until her death in 1961.
She is famous for having changed the
name of Marin Ave. to Pixie Trail.
Neighborhood children called her
“Hunsie” and often tagged along on her
daily walks. They loved her stories, es-
pecially the one about pixies coming
out at night to have their parties. The
evidence for this activity was the carpet
of pixie caps on eucalyptus nuts.

Who was the remarkable Hunsie? In
1883, Captain Reginald Walker was at the

One of Hunsie’s neighborhood children
named Barry lived down the hill in Mill
Valley at 383 Molino Ave. until 1951
when he was 11 years old and the family

moved to Occidental. Two boys named
Johnny and Jim lived two doors away
from Hunsie on Seymour Lane until
1958 when they were 11 and 10 years old
respectively and the family moved to 48
Catalpa St. in Mill Valley. All three
boys spent a lot of time visiting Hunsie
where they would enjoy her cookies and
admire her treasures. There were color-
ful prints of British Military Officers on
horses with regimental flags. A large
reed basket was full of lances, spears
and swords. There were carvings and
bells that kids could touch. A drawer
contained unusual stones and sea
shells. There was a binder full of feath-
ers in wax paper packets, each one la-
beled with the bird’s name. She had a
huge stamp collection — Barry later



